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Dear Ms. Tolmachewich,

The Department of Environmental Protection’s Division of Solid and Hazardous Waste is in
receipt of a request for administrative action to the Middlesex County District Solid Waste
Management Plan (County Plan) dated January 27, 2020. Administrative Action 005-19 to the
County Plan proposes County Plan inclusion of additional materials to be accepted at the Yannuzzi
Group Inc. (Yannuzzi) Class B Recycling Center located at 327 Meadow Road (Block 376, Lots
2B-1 and part of Lot 2B-2) in the Township of Edison. The proposed amendment requests the
inclusion of asphalt, asphalt millings, asphalt shingles, concrete, brick, block, gypsum, potable
water residue, street sweepings, and petroleum contaminated soil to the list of acceptable materials.
The capacity of the facility will remain at 1,200 tons per day.

The proposed amendment also requested the addition of lake weed to the list of accepted materials.
However, per N.LA.C. 7:26A-1.3, lake weed is categorized as a Class C recyclable material.
Therefore, in order for the facility to accept lake weed, Yannuzzi must be included in the County
Plan as a Class C Recycling Center via N.JLA.C. 7:26-6.11(d).

Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(b)5, the modification of an existing recycling facility, including
the acceptance of additional recyclable materials, can be accomplished via an administrative
action. Therefore, the County Plan inclusion of additional recyclable materials accepted at the
Yannuzzi Group Inc. Class B Recycling Center, with the exception of lake weed as noted above,
is hereby approved as an administrative action pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11({).

If you have any questions relative to this matter, please contact Dawn Slawsky of my staff at (609)
292-4393 or by e-mail at dawn.slawsky@dep.nj.gov.

Sincerely, . : .
Edward A. Nieliwocki, Coniract Administrator 3
Bureau of Planning and Licensing
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